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The National Advisory Council for Biomedical Imaging and Bioengineering (NACBIB) was convened for its 
53rd meeting on May 20, 2020, by videoconference. Dr. Bruce J. Tromberg, Director of the National Institute 
of Biomedical Imaging and Bioengineering (NIBIB), presided as Council chairperson. In accordance with 
Public Law 92-463, the meeting was open to the public from 12:00 p.m. to 2:57 p.m. for review and 
discussion of program development, needs, and policy. The meeting was closed to the public from 3:28 p.m. 
to 5:00 p.m. for the consideration of grant applications. 

Council members present: 
Dr. Samuel Achilefu, Washington University School of Medicine, St. Louis, MO 
Dr. Jennifer Barton, University of Arizona, Tucson, AZ 
Dr. Richard Buxton, University of California, San Diego, La Jolla, CA 
Dr. Maryellen Giger, University of Chicago, Chicago, IL 
Dr. David Grainger, University of Utah, Salt Lake City, UT 
Dr. Paula Hammond, Massachusetts Institute of Technology, Cambridge, MA 
Dr. Amy Herr, University of California, Berkeley, Berkeley, CA 
Dr. Ranu Jung, Florida International University, Miami, FL 
Dr. Bruce Rosen, Massachusetts General Hospital, Charlestown, MA 
Dr. Gordana Vunjak-Novakovic, Columbia University, New York, NY 

Ex officio member attending: 
Dr. Zane Arp (on behalf of Dr. Jeffrey Shuren), U.S. Food and Drug Administration, Silver Spring, MD 
Dr. Vincent Ho, Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences, Bethesda, MD 
Dr. Anne Plant, National Institute of Standards and Technology, Gaithersburg, MD 
Dr. Sohi Rastegar, National Science Foundation, Arlington, VA 

Ex officio members absent: 

Mr. Alex M. Azar, National Institutes of Health, Bethesda, MD 
Dr. Francis Collins, National Institutes of Health, Bethesda, MD 

Chairperson: 

Dr. Bruce J. Tromberg 

Executive Secretary: 
Dr. David T. George 

Also Present: 

255 observers attended the open session by viewing the live videocast, including NIBIB staff and members 
of the public. 

1 For the record, it is noted that members absent themselves from the meeting when the Council is discussing 
applications (a) from their respective institutions or (b) in which a conflict of interest may occur. This procedure only 

applies to applications that are discussed individually, not to "en bloc" actions. 












